
Mny 2, 1985 

Dear Rupert: 

Enclosed please find $25.00 for a membership and the newsletter. 
I was surprised my subscription ran out so quickly, as my records 
show I renewed my subscription in late June 1984. I guess I've 
missed the "super doop r" February issue with coverage of Harry 
Benjamin's birthday, and ho e you can seno me the issues I've 
missed. 

It is just amazing to me all the@#* ·%l happening. I've recently 
purchased typesetting and ord processing equipment and have been 
really pr-occ�picd gettinc the cquipme t eoing. I am making some 
progress on my biography and have been putting a lot of hours 
entering my material in my computer. I also just joined a ne·ly­
forming San Francisco Bay Area ay & Lesbian Hiotorical Society 
and will help them put together a newsletter. Meanwhile my 
younger sister here in S.F. is getting marrie in a few weeks, and 
just this week we all discovered my older si�ter back E st hos 
been striken by multiple sclerosis, So ray thought have really 
been in a million different places. I think I've lso found 
myself a swell part-time job. 

Went to a le�bian-oriented marital ai s sto e her, in San 
Francisco and the clerk gave me the folloving address t saying this 
guy makes (or is trying to make) a silicone dildo/prosthesis for 
guys who don't have cocks. I know this is one of your inte ests, 
so here's the guy: Gosnell Duncan, Scorpio Prod�cts,  Kings 
Hwy, , Brook yn NY 11203, p on. (212) 629-9475. 

Well, Rupert, keep up the good work on Metanorph is. 

Re ards, 




